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St. Mary's College, a sought-after 

institution in Malappuram, has achieved 

27 years of academic excellence, 

provided quality education and fostering 

empathy, understanding, and tolerance. 

The college's commitment to holistic 

education has enabled students to excel 

academically, personally, and socially. 

The Internal Quality Assurance Cell 

(IQAC) at St. Mary's College monitors 

teaching methods, curriculum design, and 

student support systems, contributing to 

the college's development and growth. 

The college's IQAC magazine showcases 

achievements and best practices, 

promoting transparency and 

accountability, and inspiring other 

educational institutions to strive for 

excellence. 

As we all know, there are many 

advantages to being accredited, as it 

increases credibility and recognition 

within the industry. It is also important to 

note that accreditation can lead to better 

opportunities for career advancement . 

Individuals can uphold certain standards 

of quality and excellence. This can make 

the individuals more attractive and help 

them open up new doors towards their 

professional growth and development. 

Being accredited means understanding 

the institutional strengths, weaknesses, 

and opportunities through an informed 

review process.  

"Education is the most powerful weapon you can use to 

change the world. 

" Nelson Mandela 

The N.S.S. Unit conducts camps, awareness classes, and personality development 

programs to instill social responsibility and civic engagement among students. The 

college union election allowed students to participate in the democratic process and 

showcase their leadership skills, promoting teamwork and service to the community. 

These events contribute to the college's standing as a premier institution. 

Our college offers association programmes that provide students with networking 

opportunities, internships, job opportunities, and academic and career development 

resources. These programmes also offer workshops and events for students to gain 

skills outside the classroom. Our high-quality education prepares students for success 

in their chosen fields, with expert professors guiding and mentoring students 

throughout their academic journey. Our diverse range of programs allows students to 

pursue their passions and excel academically. 

Sports and athletics in our college are given equal importance and encourage students 

to explore their talents in both fields. The college offers a wide range of sports 

activities, such as football, basketball, 

Additionally, the college organises annual cultural events where students can 

showcase their artistic talents in dance, music, drama, and various other forms of 

performing arts.  

Our college promotes diversity and inclusivity by encouraging students from diverse 

backgrounds to share their ideas. They create a campus community where everyone 

feels valued and respected, celebrating individual perspectives. We believe teamwork 

is the most effective way to achieve success, as it enhances productivity and 

satisfaction. Cultural exchange programs and diversity workshops help create a culture 

that celebrates individual perspectives, contributing to a better college experience. 
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It also identifies the internal areas of 

planning and resource allocation. 

Today, as I write this message, I am really 

thrilled to announce that St. Mary's 

College is accredited with NAAC A+ grade 

with overall CGPA – 3.45/4 in the 1st cycle 

itself. I do remember the hard work of 

everyone who contributed to this 

achievement. From the committed faculty 

members who relentlessly impart 

knowledge to the hard-working students 

who absorb it with passion, this 

accreditation is an exemplification to our 

collective efforts. It is truly a proud 

moment for all of us at St. Mary's College. 

This achievement adds another golden 

feather to our cap and validates the high 

standards of education we uphold at our 

institution. It not only reflects the quality of 

our academic programmes but also the 

commitment and passion of our entire 

community towards excellence. With this 

recognition, we are now more motivated 

than ever to continue striving for 

greatness and providing the best possible 

education for our students. I am grateful 

for everyone's hard work and dedication 

that have brought us to this momentous 

achievement. Onam and Christmas 

celebrations at the college showcased 

inclusivity and multiculturalism, fostering a 

strong campus community.  
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eawaGXUTGPU&t=80s


Department of Physical Education 

“Chess is the Gymnasium of Mind “– 

Blaise Pascal 

 

The game of chess is loved in all over 

the world. Playing chess can improve 

cognitive skills like memory, planning, 

and problem-solving. So Department of 

Mathematics in association with IQAC 

conducted an inter department chess 

competition as a remembrance of the 

great Mathematician 

Blaise Pascal. 

 

On 17/08/2023 the Department of English 

in association with IQAC conducted an 

Essay Writing Competition on the topic “Is 

Freedom a Myth?” The programme was 

conducted in the Seminar Hall of the 

college at 11:15 AM. A total of 10 students 

participated in the programme. The 

programme coordinator was Ms. Keerthi 

S, Assistant Professor of English. 

Shanima Gafoor (V Psychology), Razeef 

(III B.Com CA) and Mohammed Fayiz (III 

B.A Political Science) grabbed the first, 

second and third positions respectively. 

STATMANIA – Intercollegiate Quiz 

Competition: 

National Statistics Day is observed in 

India on June 29th every year. It is a day 

dedicated to commemorating the birth 

anniversary of the renowned statistician 

Professor Prasanta Chandra 

Mahalanobis. This day aims to create 

awareness about the importance of 

statistics in socio- economic planning 

and policy formulation. Department of 

Mathematics in association with IQAC 

conducted an intercollegiate quiz 

competition in order to celebrate national 

Statistics Day. Students from various 

college participated in the program. The 

program was successfully planned, 

organised and conducted by students of 

Maths department. It was an opportunity 

for students to show their talents. 

DEPARTMENT OF 

MATHEMATICS 
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On November 29,2023, the college staged the sports name revealing program. The 

program inaugurated by the principal of St Mary’s College Puthanangadi. A group of 

students were arranged a flashmob to related to sports. Then the college principal 

officially announced the name of sports meet 2023-2024. At last, the physical education 

HOD Mr. Shijil Prasad concluded the program. 

In the court yard, there was a student 
Football match on November 29,2023. There 
were total of 4 teams in the well-run 
competition. After the game, there were 
refreshments and awards for the students. 
The trophy was presented to the winners by 
the college’s principal. Many people 
expressed their thanks and congratulations 
for the players.  
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In the court yard, there was a   Staff v/s 
Students Union Cricket Match on November 
28,2023. There were total of 2 teams in the 
well-run competition. After the game, there 
were refreshments and awards for the 
students. The trophy was presented to the 
winners by the college’s principal. Many 
people expressed their thanks and 
congratulations for the players. 

SPORTS NAME REVEALING PROGRAM   

FOOTBALL MEN COMPETITION 
STAFF  V/S  STUDENTS UNION 

CRICKET MATCH      

Department of 

English 



The Anganwadi Praveshanolsavam, 

organized by the Department of Political 

Science, took place on 1st June 2023. 

The event was conducted in 

collaboration with local Anganwadi 

centres and targeted parents, guardians, 

and community members. The program 

saw the participation of 41 students from 

nearby Anganwadi centres. The event 

commenced with a welcome address by 

Dr Pooja A, the event coordinator. She 

emphasized the importance of early 

childhood education and how Anganwadi 

centres play a vital role in the 

development of children. The event was 

structured to provide valuable insights 

into the various activities and facilities 

Anganwadi centres offer. The students 

from the department distributed gifts to 

the kids. 

The Mime Performance on Justice Day, 

centred around the Bilkis Banu Case, 

was successfully organized by the 

Electoral Literacy Club of the Department 

of Political Science on 21-07-2023. The 

event aimed to shed light on the 

importance of justice and human rights 

through the powerful medium of mime. 

The mime performance commenced at 

12:30 PM at the open auditorium on the 

college campus. The event saw 

enthusiastic participation from students, 

faculty members, and staff. The mime 

performance was a collaborative effort by 

the members of the Electoral Literacy 

Club. Through a series of impactful mime 

acts, the performers portrayed various 

aspects of the Bilkis Banu Case, 

highlighting the challenges faced by the 

victim and the pursuit of justice. The 

mime acts effectively conveyed the 

emotional and legal complexities of the 

Bilkis Banu Case, contributing to raising 

awareness about human rights violations 

and the pursuit of justice. 

 The Department of Political Science, in 

collaboration with IQAC, organized a 

debate competition in celebration of 

Pride Month on June 27, 2023. A total of 

18 teams participated in the event. The 

competition consisted of three rounds. 

After the first round, seven teams were 

selected based on their performance to 

proceed to the second round. 

Subsequently, four teams were chosen 

from the second round to advance to the 

third and final round. Of these four 

teams, two were ultimately selected as 

the winners. The esteemed judges for 

the debate competition were Ms Athira, 

an Assistant Professor from the 

Department of Psychology, and Mr 

Sajith, an Assistant Professor from the 

Department of Economics. Their 

expertise and insights greatly contributed 

to the evaluation process. The students 

who took part in the competition 

exhibited active engagement and 

demonstrated a comprehensive 

understanding of the concept. Their 

knowledge and grasp of these topics 

were apparent throughout the debates, 

making the event intellectually 

stimulating and thought-provoking. 

In the end, the winners of the competition 

were as follows: 

First place: Nimisha and Shameema 

from the Department of Chemistry 

Second place: Sinju and Keerthana from 

the Department of Commerce (BBA) 

These deserving teams showcased 

exceptional debating skills, thorough 

research, and persuasive arguments, 

earning them their respective positions. 

The competition was resounding 

success, fostering a platform for healthy 

discourse and promoting inclusivity and 

diversity. 

The Rangoli Making Competition, held on 

August 21, 2023, in connection with the 

Independence Day celebrations, was a 

vibrant and engaging event that 

beautifully captured the theme of "Unity 

in Diversity." Organized by the 

Department of Political Science at St. 

Mary's College Puthanangadi, the 

competition aimed to celebrate the rich 

tapestry of India's cultural heritage while 

fostering a sense of unity among 

students. A total of 13 teams from 

various departments participated in the 

event. 

After hours of intricate design work and 

creative expression, the judges had the 

challenging task of selecting the winners. 

The results were as follows: 

First Prize: First Semester Political 

Science 

Second Prize: First Semester Economics 

Third Prize: Fifth Semester Psychology 

The winning teams demonstrated 

exceptional artistic skills and a profound 

understanding of the theme, effectively 

translating the concept of unity in 

diversity into their rangoli designs. 

Department of Political Science 
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cm8zjn09gY8&t=38s


Department of Psychology 
On 05/06/2023 the Department of 

Psychology in association with IQAC 

conducted an extension programme with 

the title PLANTING SAPLINGS FOR A 

BETTER TOMORROW – AT SAKETHAM 

OLD AGE HOME, ANGADIPPURAM . 

Under the guidance of 2 teachers , 29 

students of second year BSc.Psychology 

organized the program. After an official 

address by The Care taker of the 

institution, the students planted the 

saplings they collected with the guidance 

of the elderly inmates. After the program 

an interactive session was organized with 

the inmates. Sweets were distributed and 

students expressed their concern towards 

them with a token of love. The 

programme was a huge success with the 

active participation of the students and 

the immense co-operation of the elderly 

people. 

The Vaikom Muhammed Basheer Literary Symposium was a significant event 

organized by the Department of Political Science, with Muhammed Suhail C, an 

Assistant Professor, serving as the coordinator. The symposium aimed to celebrate the 

life and literary contributions of the iconic Indian author, Vaikom Muhammed Basheer. 

The judges of the programme were Librarian Mr.Akshay and Miss Biji Mol from the 

Malayalam Department. They were responsible for evaluating the student 

presentations and creative writing workshop, providing feedback, and possibly 

contributing to the panel discussion as experts in their respective fields. The Vaikom 

Muhammed Basheer Literary Symposium was inaugurated with great honor by the 

Principal, Fr. Denny Cholappallil. His presence at the event signified the importance the 

institution placed on celebrating the literary legacy of Vaikom Muhammed Basheer and 

promoting cultural appreciation among students.During the inaugural ceremony, the 

Head of the Department (HoD) of the Department of Political Science, Muhammed  

Rafi M delivered insightful remarks about the programme. 

The Department of Psychology in 

association with IQAC conducted an 

extempore competition with the topic 

“The evil impact of Drugs “ On 2 PM at 

the Old library Hall .A total of 13 

participant  from various departments, 

registered for the competition, where 

Each participant had a brief preparation 

time of 2 minutes, to gather their thoughts 

and structure their speeches within 5 

minutes. The Extempore Competition 

was a resounding success showcasing 

eloquence and passion of our participants 

along with their awareness Winners 

received certificates of achievement. 

On 16/06/2023 the Department of 

Psychology in association with IQAC 

conducted a poster making competition 

with the title SENSE OF LIBERATION 

ON PRIDE MONTH from 1:45 to 2:45. 11 

group entries submitted by students from 

various departments and backgrounds. 

The programme was a huge success 

with the active participation of the 

students and they were performed well. 

The submitted posters were a vibrant and 

creative mix of visual representations of 

LGBTQ+ pride and the "Sense of 

Liberation" theme.  The winning posters 

were displayed in a dedicated exhibition 

space on campus throughout Pride 

Month. Winners were awarded with 

certificates of Appreciation. 

On 08/09/2023 the PG Department of 

Psychology in association with IQAC 

conducted a seminar with the title 

Working Together to Prevent Suicide as 

part of World Suicide Prevention Day 

where Dr. Abdul Gafoor, Clinical 

Psychologist became the Resource 

Person. The seminar featured interactive 

sessions where participants learned to 

recognize signs of distress and had the 

opportunity to ask questions and share 

their thoughts. Strategies for suicide 

prevention, such as active listening, 

offering help, and connecting individuals 

to appropriate resources, were discussed 

in detail. The significance of peer support 

and communication was emphasized, 

highlighting that everyone has a role to 

play in creating a safe and supportive 

environment. Participants engaged in 

group discussions and case studies, 

enabling them to apply their knowledge in 

practical scenarios. 

World Suicide Prevention Day 
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Department of 

Complementary 

( Hindi ) 

The Department of Hindi organized  a 

story telling competition on 31-07-2023. 

The aim of the competition was to 

promote interest and knowledge of Hindi 

language and literature among students. 

The Hindi story competition was a 

successful event , it achieved its objective 

of promoting knowledge and interest in 

Hindi language and ligature among 

students. It was an enriching experience 

for the participants and the department 

looks forward to organizing similar events 

in the future. 

“The more that you read the more things 

you will know. The more you learn the 

more places you will go.”- 

 

National Reading day 

 

The day began as a movement to 

promote the culture of reading to 

inculcate the habit of reading and 

promote 

book-mindedness among school children, 

youth as well as the underprivileged 

population of the country, according 

to the foundation. Reading is one of the 

very oldest habits that have been done 

for several years. 

Before Movies, Theater, TV, and Netflix, 

reading was one of the biggest modes of 

entertainment. But with the 

growth of technology, the amount of 

people reading or buying books has been 

reduced drastically. People in this 

century want everything instant like 

instant coffee, fast delivery, short 

messages, etc. 

Reading an actual book makes us calm, 

concentrated, and patient, which no e-

book can do. That’s why 

National Reading Day is celebrated to 

make reading a habit. The day is 

celebrated by conducting events and 

competitions regarding reading. 

The Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies at St. Mary’s 

College, Puthanaggadi, organized a 

News 

Reading Competition on 23/06/2023 as 

part of the National Reading Day 

celebration at M 38. The event aimed to 

promote the importance of reading and 

enhance the communication skills of the 

participants. 
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STORY TELLING COMPETITION  

Department of 

Commerce & 

Management 

Studies 

 World Computer Literacy Day, observed 

on 02 December, aims to encourage 

everyone to make full use of information 

and communication technology. It also 

wants to promote Digital Literacy among 

people, especially among children and 

youths. 

Computers are now an essential element 

of human life due to the digital revolution 

in today’s modern era. They can perform 

massive calculations in just a fraction of a 

second and bring information from around 

the world in the blink of an eye. 

 

Evidently, we can see computers in all 

parts of life, from education to shopping, 

banking to entertainment, medical to daily 

routines, etc. 

Digital Literacy is a set of skills that 

enables individuals to create, use, 

evaluate, modify, and share digital 

information, products, and services. It 

involves using new information 

technologies to achieve or maintain 

professional and personal goals. 

 The Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies at St. Mary's 

College, Puthanaggadi, organized a Quiz 

Competition on 1/12/2022 as part of the 

World Computer Literacy day celebration 

at Seminar College Auditorium. The event 

aimed to create awareness about the 

efficient use of computers and digital 

literacy.  

WORLD COMPUTER 

LITERACY DAY 

National 

Reading day “The more that you read the more things 

you will know. The more you learn 

 

the more places you will go.”- National 

Reading Week 

The day began as a movement to 

promote the culture of reading to inculcate 

the habit of reading and promote book-

mindedness among school children, youth 

as well as 

the underprivileged population of the 

country, according to the foundation. 

Reading is one of the very oldest habits 

that have been done for several years. 

Before Movies, Theatre, TV, and Netflix, 

reading was one of the biggest modes of 

entertainment. But with the growth of 

technology, the amount of people reading 

or buying books has been reduced 

drastically. People in this century want 

everything instant like instant coffee, fast 

delivery, short messages, etc. 

 Reading an actual book makes us calm, 

concentrated, and patient, which no e- 

book can do. That’s why  National 

Reading Day is celebrated to make 

reading a habit. 

The day is celebrated by conducting 

events and competitions regarding 

reading. 

 The Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies at St. Mary’s 

College, 

Puthanaggadi, organized a News 

Reading Competition on 21/06/2022 as 

part of the 

National Reading Week celebration at 

seminar hall. The event aimed to promote 

the importance of reading and enhance 

the communication skills of the 

participants. 

National Reading Week 



The Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies organized a life skill 

training programme named “Mental 

Health and Hygiene” by Mrs. Athira Das 

on 15/06/2022 at 10:30 AM. The 

programme was coordinated by Mrs. 

Jesla PT, Dept of Commerce and 

Management Studies. 47 students 

participated the programme. After 

conducting the program, students became 

more aware about the importance of 

being self-aware, self-confident and 

developing skills for self growth. This 

session also included the 

importance of physical health and mental 

health. 

United Nations designed World 

Environment Day as the main tool to 

create worldwide awareness about hot 

environment issues. Main objectives of 

United Nations behind declaration of 

World Environment Day were to give a 

human face to environmental issues, 

empower to become agents of 

sustainable and equitable development, 

promote to change attitude towards the 

environment and advocate  partnership 

between each human being and each 

society to ensure a safe future. So, the 

Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies decided to organize 

a grand celebration to mark the occasion 

of Environment day on 05/06/2023.The 

event aimed to raise awareness about 

environmental conservation and promote 

sustainable practices among students. 

The chosen theme for this year’s 

celebration was “Green classroom”, 

focusing on the importance of indoor 

plants in creating a sustainable and 

healthy learning environment.  
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MENTAL HEALTH  AND HYGIENE VALKYRIE- A SELF-

DEFENSE CAMPAIGN 

FOR GIRLS 
The Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies organized a life skill 

training programme named “VALKYRIE- A 

self-defense campaign for girls” by Mrs. 

Sajini Kolathur on 26/07/2023 at 2:30 PM. 

The programme was coordinated by Mr 

Varghese KT, Assistant Professor, Dept of 

Commerce and Management Studies. 

130 students participated the programme. 

After conducting the program, students 

became 

more aware about the importance of 

kalarippayattu. 

Department of Computer Science 

The Department of computer Science and 

IT Club conducted a quiz competition in 

connection with World Wide Web Day for 

all students of this college. The first round 

consists of 25 teams, 2 students from 

each class. We prepared questions in 

google form and assigned to each group. 

Based upon their performance in first 

round, the no.of participating groups 

were eliminated and 10 groups were 

entered into the second round. The 

second consist of identifying personality 

round. Then evaluating the performance 

the no.of teams were eliminated to 5 

groups to the final stage. The final round 

consists of identifying logo and slogans. 

The winners of the programme was 

Thaslim and Shamis from III Sem BCOM 

Finance and the runners up was Ajo and 

Abhin from V Sem BSc.Psychology . 

Respected Principal distributed prizes for 

the winners. Vishnu and Minsha (V sem 

BCA students) were the quiz masters. 

The programme was concluded by the 

vote of thanks by Arjun T (V sem, BCA 

student) at 11.40 A.M The student details 

are given as a table below. The program 

was designed to provide students with a 

unique learning opportunity while also 

promoting their abilities beyond the 

syllabus. 

The Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies organized a life skill 

training programme named “RASAGULA 

(Happiness for life)” by Mr Anto Michael, 

Mrs Habby Sudhan, Mr Mujeeb Rahman 

PM and Mrs Praveena EP on 21/07/2023 

at 9:30 AM- 12:30 PM. The programme 

was coordinated by Mr Varghese KT, 

Assistant Professor, Dept of Commerce 

and Management Studies. 300 students 

participated the programme. After 

conducting the program, students became 

more aware about the positive aspects of 

life and how happy the life is 

without drugs. 

RASAGULA 
(Happiness for life) 

“Nurture the nature for a 

better future”- 
Green Student Campaign 

The Department of computer Science 

conducted a digital poster making 

competition in connection with 

international day against drug abuse for 

all students of this college. The 

programme was conducted by online. We 

announced last date for sending their 

poster on or before 4/7/2023. The theme 

for the competition was “say no to 

drugs”.And we announced that all the 

completed posters can send to 

stmarysbca2021@gmail.com. After 

getting the posters we found the best two 

posters and awarded positions First and 

Second positions. The student details are 

given as a table below. The program was 

designed to provide students with a 

unique learning opportunity while also 

promoting their abilities beyond the 

syllabus. 

Digital Poster Making Competition Quiz Time – World Wide Web Day 

The Department of computer Science 

conducted a project orientation class for all 

Vsemester BCA students. The programme 

was conducted on 7/7/2023 at 1.30 PM. 40 

students were participants of this program. 

The programme was beginning with the 

silent prayer followed by welcome 

addressing of Department Head Sonima 

Das C.K. Then principal Fr.Denny 

Cholapallil addresses the function and then 

by Mr. Manikandan. Mr. Manikandan 

explained each and every step in the 

development of software project. Every 

student got a chance to communicate with 

the faculty. The programme was conclude 

by the vote of thanks by Vishnu (V sem, 

BCA student) at 3.15 P.M The student 

details are given as a table below. The 

program was designed to provide students 

with a unique learning opportunity while 

also promoting their abilities beyond the 

syllabus. 

A PROJECT ORIENTATION 

CLASS 



The department of Chemistry, St. Mary’s 

college Puthanangadi celebrated the 

association day program 

“CHEMCLAVE”on 22 December 2022 

Rev.Fr. Denny Cholappallil inaugurated 

the program and Mrs. Nimisha M, Asst. 

Professor, department of chemistry 

coordinated the programme. 48 students 

of chemistry department participated in 

the programme. The chief guest Dr.Zubair 

M A enlightened students through his 

deep insight in organic chemistry and He 

also proffered the role of chemistry in 

industrial growth.  

United Nations designed World 

Environment Day as the main tool to 

create worldwide awareness about hot 

environment issues. Main objectives of 

United Nations behind declaration of 

World Environment Day were to give a 

human face to environmental issues, 

empower to become agents of 

sustainable and equitable development, 

promote to change attitude towards the 

environment and advocate  partnership 

between each human being and each 

society to ensure a safe future. So, the 

Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies decided to organize 

a grand celebration to mark the occasion 

of Environment day on 05/06/2023.The 

event aimed to raise awareness about 

environmental conservation and promote 

sustainable practices among students. 

The chosen theme for this year’s 

celebration was “Green classroom”, 

focusing on the importance of indoor 

plants in creating a sustainable and 

healthy learning environment.  
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DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY 

The Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies organized a life skill 

training programme named “VALKYRIE- A 

self-defense campaign for girls” by Mrs. 

Sajini Kolathur on 26/07/2023 at 2:30 PM. 

The programme was coordinated by Mr 

Varghese KT, Assistant Professor, Dept of 

Commerce and Management Studies. 

130 students participated the programme. 

After conducting the program, students 

became 

more aware about the importance of 

kalarippayattu. 

Department of Economics 

Department of economics conducted  a SOFT 
SKILL PROGRAMME , “DEBATE ON UNION 
BUDGET”  on 15/07/2022 at the college 
seminar hall. 14 students from 2nd year PG  
were participated in the programme. The 
programme was very interesting and 
successful. 

The Department of Commerce and 

Management Studies organized a life skill 

training programme named “RASAGULA 

(Happiness for life)” by Mr Anto Michael, 

Mrs Habby Sudhan, Mr Mujeeb Rahman 

PM and Mrs Praveena EP on 21/07/2023 

at 9:30 AM- 12:30 PM. The programme 

was coordinated by Mr Varghese KT, 

Assistant Professor, Dept of Commerce 

and Management Studies. 300 students 

participated the programme. After 

conducting the program, students became 

more aware about the positive aspects of 

life and how happy the life is 

without drugs. 

RASAGULA 
(Happiness for life) 

“Nurture the nature for a 

better future”- 
Green Student Campaign 

The Department of Economics organized 

a life skill programme named “YOGA FOR 

LIFE” by Mr Mohammed Anees, dept.of 

physical education, st. mary’s college 

puthanangadi on 19/07/2023 at 

2pm-4pm . The program was coordinated 

by Mrs. Rajeena TK, assistant professor, 

department of Economics. 33 students 

were participated the programme. The 

programme was very success and 

interesting. 

YOGA FOR LIFE DEBATE ON UNION BUDGET 2022 

The department of economics conducted a 

BADMINTON TOURNAMENT as a life skill 

programme for 5 th semester girls students 

on 15/06/2023 at college auditorium at 2-

4pm. The programme coordinator was Mrs. 

Rajeena TK, Assistant professor, 

Department of Economics, ST.Mary’s 

college, Puthanangadi. 

BADMINTON TOURNAMENT 

“CHEMCLAVE” -Association day 

The department of Economics decided to 

conduct a badminton tournament for the 

students 

PG DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL WORK  

The PG Department of Social Work organised 
an orientation program titled “Social Work 
and Perspectives: An orientation on MSW” on 
29/09/2023 at 10.00 am in Seminar Hall. The 
resource persons for the program were Nour 
Hameed (Former Welfare Officer, Salva Care 
Home), Vimal Thomas (Professional Social 
Worker), Thanzeer SS (Director, Shihab 
Thangal Foundation). The principal of St. 
Mary’s College, Rev. Fr. Denny Cholapallil 
inaugurated the program. Ms. Anila Antony 
welcomed all to the program. Dr. Arun K, HOD 
of PG Department of Social Work addressed 
the program and marked the start into the 
session. The program was concluded with the 
vote of thanks and feedback from the 
students Shadiya and Neethu. 

Social work and Perspectives: An orientation 
to MSW 



The PG Department of Social Work organised 
an interactive session on 04/10/23 for the 
students. The resource persons for the 
program was Dr. Jayanesh MK, a social expert 
from the Kerala Solid Waste Management 
Project (KSWMP). Dr. Arun K, HOD of PG 
Department of Social Work welcomed and 
addressed the program and marked the start 
into the session. The interactive session 
encompassed topics such as the significance 
of a waste management system, the 
involvement of social workers, diverse 
possibilities and career prospects, the 
incorporation of research in the course 
curriculum, some specific research subjects, 
and areas where further investigation could 
be beneficial. The session concluded with 
expressions of gratitude and feedback from 
two students, Shadiya and Neethu. Our department conducted an outreach 

program on November 14, 2023, in 
partnership with RICCCH organization at 
Angadipuram to commemorate Children's 
Day. The event, starting at 10:00 am, aimed 
to engage and support children diagnosed 
with developmental disorders. Nine students 
actively participated in this educational 
initiative. They orchestrated a delightful 
dance group performance tailored to bring 
joy to these exceptional children, showcasing 
our commitment to their well-being and 
happiness. The program focused on creating 
a positive and inclusive space for these 
children, aiming to celebrate the essence of 
Children's Day by spreading happiness and 
fostering a sense of belonging. The program 
concluded by 1.00 pm. 
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PG DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL WORK  
We presented our mental health-related 
posters to them, and they conducted a brief 
awareness session on mental health. 
Additionally, they facilitated an interaction 
session with a member of the transgender 
community. This session proved to be very 
helpful and informative, as the resource 
person addressed the queries about their 
community and the challenges they face. A 
total of 8 students attended the session. The 
interactive segment with the community 
member provided profound insights into 
family pressure, professional inequality, 
gender discrimination, and societal stigma. 
The session concluded with expressions of 
gratitude. 

 WORLD AIDS DAY PROGRAM 

Corporate Engagement Executive at Akshaya 
Patra. This insightful session delved into the 
realm of corporate social responsibility (CSR) 
and the pivotal role of volunteering within 
corporate environments. The webinar, hosted 
on December 7, 2023, at 8:30 PM, garnered 
enthusiastic participation from students, 
faculty members, and guests alike. Students 
from our department along with other pupils 
from different colleges attended the webinar. 
The interactive nature of the session 
facilitated engaging discussions and the 
exchange of perspectives, creating an 
environment conducive to learning and 
knowledge-sharing. The session included 
topics like CSR, Corporate volunteering, Social 
work career opportunities, history of CSR and 
so on. The session was concluded after a 
Question and answer session and a student 
representative delivered a vote of thanks 
which marked an end to the webinar by 9.00 
pm. 

On October 10, 2023, Tuesday, the PG 
Department of Social Work organized an 
observation for World Mental Health Day. The 
program was a collaboration with the 
SURAKSHA project, Kerala State Aids Control 
Society (Transgender Project)Perinthalmanna 
with Ms. Serin, the SURAKSHA project 
manager, serving as the resource person. Ms. 
Serin warmly welcomed and addressed the 
program, marking the commencement of the 
session.  

CHILDREN'S DAY 

OUTREACH PROGRAM 

On December 11, 2023, in honor of World 
AIDS Day, our department organized two key 
activities: AIDS Ribbon and Leaflet 
Distribution, and a street play performance at 
Moosakutty Bus Stand, in collaboration with 
the SURAKSHA Project. The day commenced 
with distributing AIDS ribbons and 
informational leaflets among college staff and 
students, initiating awareness campaigns 
both within the college campus and in 
Puthanangadi Town. Starting around 9:00 am, 
students actively distributed leaflets and 
ribbons within the college premises, raising 
awareness. Subsequently, at 11:00 am, they 
extended this initiative to Puthanangadi 
Town, further amplifying awareness efforts. 
At 2:00 pm, in collaboration with the 
SURAKSHA Project, students participated in a 
rally at Moosakutty Bus Stand, 
Perinthalmanna and performed a street play 
on the same theme. The program concluded 
by 4:00 pm, encompassing various awareness 
initiatives to educate and engage both the 
college community and the public. 

INTERACTIVE SESSION 

CSR AND CORPORATE 

VOLUNTEERING 

WORLD MENTAL HEALTH 

DAY OBSERVATION 

The Student Development Program, initiated 
on December 7, 2023, marked the 
commencement of a series of online 
webinars dedicated to enriching the 
educational experience of our students in the 
field of social work.  The inaugural session, 
titled "CSR and Corporate Volunteering," was 
conducted by Mr. Joyal Joshie George,  



YIP-Young Innovators Programme -2024 

K-DISC

YIP (Young Innivators Programme) 

Hod

YIP 

District Lulu Zaman YIP 
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EDC-Entreprenrurship Development 

Club; ST.MARY’S COLLEGE PUTHANANGADI 

www.smcp.ac.in 

www.youtube.com 

www.instagram.com 

www.facebook.com 

ച്ച (SEM- Student 

Entrepreneurs Meet- 2024) ത്ഥി 

 ത്ഥി

Mr.Muhamed Abdussalam.K.T, 

Dr.George Jacob, Dr.Uneen,

ന്ത Asst.District industries Mr.Vinod.P C ഇന്തയ CEO Mr.Fawaz 

ത്ഥി

ങ്ങി ച്ച

https://smcp.ac.in/
https://www.youtube.com/stmaryscollegeputhanangadi
https://www.instagram.com/stmarys_official__/
https://www.facebook.com/stmaryscollege.info

